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Profit Warning– Additional Information 
 

This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing of 

Securities (the “Listing Rules”) on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and Inside 

Information Provisions (as defined under the Listing Rules) under Part XIV A of the 

Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong). 

 

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 24 January 2017 (the 

“Announcement”).  

 

As disclosed in the Announcement, it is expected the net loss for the year ended 31 

December 2016 would increase by approximately more than 50%, compared to the net loss 

for the same period of last year. Unless the context otherwise requires, capitalised terms used 

in this announcement shall have the same meanings as defined in the Announcement. 

 

After further assessment of the Group’s unaudited management accounts and the information 

for the year ended 31 December 2016 currently available, the Board of the Company wishes 

to further update the shareholders of the Company and the potential investors that the Group 

expected to record (i) a net loss for the year ended 31 December 2016 in the range of 

approximately HK$790 million to approximately HK$840 million as compared to the net 

loss of HK$379 million for the same period of last year; and (ii) an operating loss for the 

year ended 31 December 2016 in the range of approximately HK$786 million to 

approximately HK$845 million, representing an increase of approximately 58% to 70% as 

compared to the operating loss of HK$498 million for the same period of last year.  

 

The increase in the expected net loss for the year ended 31 December 2016 is mainly 

attributable to no deferred tax asset would be recognised for certain temporary differences 

and tax losses.  

 

Despite the expected net loss for the year ended 31 December 2016, the Group wishes to 

reiterate that the overall financial position of the Group remains stable as the Group’s net 

cash, being cash and bank balances less bank loans, would be approximately more than 

HK$650 million as at 31 December 2016 compared to net cash of HK$454 million as at 31 

December 2015.  
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As the Company is still in the process of finalising the annual results for the year ended 31 

December 2016, the information contained in the Announcement and this announcement is 

based on the preliminary assessment by the management of the Group on the unaudited 

financial information of the Group currently available which has not been reviewed or 

audited by the Company’s independent auditors. The annual results of the Group for the year 

ended 31 December 2016 is expected to be published on 28 March 2017.  

 

Shareholders and potential shareholders of the Company are cautioned not to unduly 

rely on such information, and are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 

shares of the Company. 
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